
- BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH - 

 

 
PacifiCorp’s Semi-Annual Hedging Report  

 

DOCKET NO. 22-035-06 

NOTICE OF VIRTUAL TECHNICAL 
CONFERENCE AND AMENDED NOTICE 

OF COMMENT PERIOD 

  

 

ISSUED: March 7, 2022 

On February 15, 2022, PacifiCorp (PacifiCorp) filed its confidential Semi-Annual  

Hedging Report (“Report”). On February 18, 2022, the Public Service Commission (PSC) issued 

a Notice of Filing and Comment Period, inviting comments on PacifiCorp’s Report by  

Thursday, March 17, 2022, and reply comments by Friday, April 1, 2022. On March 3, 2022, the  

Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed a request for an extension of its March 17, 2022 action 

request deadline to no later than April 17, 2022 and a request for a technical conference, noting 

that PacifiCorp made significant changes to its hedging program and that the changes are not  

clearly understood. The PSC subsequently granted DPU’s request for time extension. 

   

NOTICE OF VIRTUAL TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

 The PSC gives notice it will hold a virtual technical conference on Monday, March 21,  

2022, beginning at 1:00 p.m. The technical conference will be conducted via Google Meet at the  

Following link: https://meet.google.com/ids-ipyd-iqz?authuser=0 

 In the event of unresolvable technological problems related to the technical conference’s  

video conferencing, participants should use the following audio-only participation information:  

 (225)-629-3071 PIN: 899 193 528#.  

https://meet.google.com/ids-ipyd-iqz?authuser=0
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 Individuals needing accommodations during the technical conferences should notify the  

PSC at 160 East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111, (801) 530-6716, at least three working  

days prior to the conference. 

 

AMENDED NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD 

 To afford other interested persons additional time to submit comments in this docket, we  

amend the comment period as follows: Any interested person may submit comments on  

PacifiCorp’s Report on or before Monday, April 18, 2022 and reply comments on or before  

Tuesday, May 3, 2022.  

 
DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, March 7, 2022. 

/s/ Michael J. Hammer 
Presiding Officer 

 

Attest: 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#322761 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I CERTIFY that on March 7, 2022, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was delivered 
upon the following as indicated below: 

By Email: 
 
Data Request Response Center (datarequest@pacificorp.com), (utahdockets@pacificorp.com)  
PacifiCorp 
 
Jana Saba (jana.saba@pacificorp.com) 
Emily Wegener (emily.wegener@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov)  
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
Alyson Anderson (akanderson@utah.gov) 
Bela Vastag (bvastag@utah.gov) 
Alex Ware (aware@utah.gov) 
(ocs@utah.gov) 
Office of Consumer Services 

_______________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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